
  

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING PROPOSED ADOPTION 
OF SCHOOL FACILITIES FEE NEXUS STUDY AND INCREASED SCHOOL FACILITIES 

FEES 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Delano Union School District 
(“District”) will hold a Public Hearing at its Regular Meeting to be held on June 13, 2022 beginning 
at 5:00p.m. to allow for public comment prior to consideration of its adoption of the impact fee 
nexus study entitled Residential and Commercial/Industrial Development School Fee Justification 
Study (“Study”) dated May 5, 2022 prepared by Cooperative Strategies and adoption of increased 
school facilities fees on residential, commercial, and industrial construction within the District 
based on the Study. The proposed increased fees will be levied for the purpose of funding the 
construction and reconstruction of school facilities necessary to maintain current levels of 
educational services to children in the District. 
 
Notice of Teleconferencing Pursuant to Gov Code Section 54953 (e).  The Board will conduct this 

meeting via teleconference (via call-in or internet-based service).  This meeting will be accessible 

to members of the pubic and public comments will be allowed at appropriate times. The 

teleconference meeting can be accessed at www.duesd.org on the “Current Board Agenda” tab, 

at the date and time stated above.  All persons are encouraged to participate in the public hearing 

and will be given an opportunity to be heard. 

 
A copy of the Study is on file in the District Office located at 1405 12th Avenue and is available for 
public review from May 10, 2022 through June 13, 2022. 
 
If you need additional information concerning the above, please contact Sandra Rivera at 
srivera@duesd.org, or by telephone at (661) 721-5000, ext. 00125. 
  
Any person challenging in court the decision made at the conclusion of such public hearing may 
be limited to raising only those issues raised at such hearing or in correspondence delivered to 
the District prior to the close of such hearing. 
 
 
Publish: May 10, 2022     Rosalina Rivera 
              May 17, 2022     District Superintendent 
          
     
 

 
 
 

http://www.duesd.org/

